MINUTES FOR DISTRICT 41 MEETING HELD MARCH 16, 2014
NOTE:  Mailing Address - District 41 Treas.  P.O.  Box 7226, Villa Park, IL  60181

NOTE:  Mailing Address - District 41 Answering Service, P.O. Box 6365, Villa Park, IL



   60181‑5318

NOTE:  NIA web site:  www.aa-nia.org
               District 41 web site:  http://dist41.aa-nia.org  
PRESENT AT MEETING:  

Maggie A., David B., Todd G., Jason H., Brian K., Lee K., Walt K., Linda L., Jeane M., Tom Mo., Lucky P., Christine R., Fred S., John S. and Tricia W., Ray W.
Meeting opened at 1:00 pm with a Quiet Time, Serenity Prayer, GSR Preamble, 3rd Tradition and 3rd Concept for World Service.  Basket passed for the 7th tradition. 
Jason H. chaired the meeting. 
INTRODUCTIONS: 

New GSRs – Tricia W. (Splinters)
Visitors –  Rick and Christina
Anniversaries – Rick (6 mos.), Christina (6 mos.)
Birthdays – None.
Announcements:  None.
NEW BUSINESS:  Jason H. proposed creation of a service opportunities brochure.  Jason, Wally and Maggie volunteered to design the brochure.  Will report next meeting.  Jason urged attendance at the NIA Spring Assembly on March 28-30.  Date of next District 41 Committee Meeting was moved to April 27 due to Easter holiday.  
OLD BUSINESS:  Jason followed up on status of 75th Anniversary Edition of Big Book.
OFFICERS REPORTS:
Secretary:  (Tom Mo.)  February 2014 Minutes were approved. 
Treasurer:
(Linda L.)  Closing balance was $563.98.  David B. delivered $40 donation to District from Early Birds meeting.  
DCM:  (Jason H.)
 See written report below.
District 41 DCM Report 3/16/14
District 41 GSR’s & Committee Members:
Thank you to everyone who was able to attend the Third Annual DuPage County Open last month. Please remember the upcoming NIA Spring Assembly in Gurnee. On Saturday, March 29th there will be panels and workshops for various committees as well as an hour for breakout sessions. Please attend to see what other committees in our Area are up to and to share ideas. I submitted the District 41 report for the quarterly Concepts Newsletter. Our LCM, other committee members, and myself will be visiting groups and submitting update Group Information Forms for Area and GSO. Forms will be available for GSR's present at our upcoming meeting as well. 
Other items: 
· All committee members are encouraged to attend the 2014 NIA Spring Assembly Conference on March 28-30. 
· I will continue to visit groups within our District to encourage participation in service and attendance at our monthly meeting. 
Yours in service, 
Jason H. 

Alt. DCM:  (John S.)
Reviewed upcoming events.  Reiterated details of NIA Spring Conference in Gurnee.  Reminded that reimbursements for committee expenses are available.
ANSWERING SERVICE:
(Maggie A.)  Eighteen calls for the month.  Answering Service completed paying off AT&T and church.
ARCHIVES:
(Lee K.)  No report.
BTG:  (Debbie M.)  Absent.
CPC/PI:
(Walt K./Jeane M.)  See written report below.
CPC/PI Report – March, 2014

It appears that Willowbrook H.S.’s Wellness Day is taken care of. As stated by the school’s nursing staff, the agenda is ‘I think a table with literature would be great as well as people to be available to answer questions.  With high school students the key is to ask them an engaging question to get the conversation going.  The set up is the field house with a table and 2-3 chairs for you.  The students will be required to get stamps from vendors (ink pad that we provide), to demonstrate that they engaged various vendors in questions/conversations.’ We have six plus people slated to attend: 4 females and 3 males (one of each sex is fairly young. We do need to purchase some additional literature for this event.

Hopefully through the school’s nursing staff we’ll gain, or learn how to establish, contacts within other local school.

A.A. pamphlets at Helen Plum Library had stopped being displayed in the entranceway last month. Our contact in charge of keeping this spot filled with literature had quit. Her replacement was located, positive contact was made (“I support AA and appreciate what you do”) and our literature is again on display there.

An attempt was made to seek information on Haymarket Center’s annual symposium.  Again, the person organizing this event is no longer working at Haymarket Center, but contact was made with the new Coordinator of Continuing Education. There will be a symposium this year; it will be held at Elmhurst College on June 9-11, 2014. No other information is available as yet, but we will start seeking volunteers to man our booth for these dates. 

Both Public Information and Cooperation with the Professional Community Workbooks were received from New York since the last meeting. We will peruse the workbooks for ideas on things we can do to help suffering alcoholics in our district.

Walt K/Jeane M
David B. was voted new Corrections Chair.

CORRECTIONS:  (David B.)  Will report next month.
ALT. CORRECTIONS:  (Open) 
GRAPEVINE:  (Susan H.)  Absent.
LIAISON/ANONA EAST:  (Maggie A.)  Will check with Anona concerning D-41 Committee change in April.
LITERATURE:  (Susan H.)  Absent.
NEWSLETTER:  (Lee K.)  Publication date for Spring Newsletter will be March 31.
LCM:  (Ray W.)
Reviewed Wednesday night meeting in Wood Dale regarding dual Area membership.
SPECIAL NEEDS:  (Susan H.)  Absent.
TREATMENT:  (Antonio S.)  Absent.  
WEBTECH:
 
(Jeane M.)  Reported a total of  34,577  hits and 12,334 unique hits.  Posted D-41 March 22 workshop on front page of site.  Welcomed any additional information.
WORKSHOPS:  (Lee K.)  Absent.  Brought flyers for distribution for March 22 workshop.  Urged District Committee attendance at workshop.
Closed with Lord’s Prayer.

If you are a District 41 member and have not attended a district meeting within the last six months, chances are your name will be removed from the mailing list. 

The next meeting will be held Sunday, April 27, 2014 @ 1:00 P.M. Anona Center East.
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